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Hello Ponders! 
 
September is upon us.  Nights are cooler, days are shorter, time to 
dust off the  those pond leaf nets and get them ready. 
 
September is a big competition month in the club.  We will be 
judging frog houses and lotus plants! 1st, 2nd & 3rd place receive 
a cash prize for your frog house!  You must bring in the house to 
be judged.  Bring in a photo of your competition lotus plant for a 
chance to win a gift certificate to Bergen Water Gardens! 
 
Member Greg Young will also have some of his carnivorous plants 
for sale at the meeting.   
 
The club voted to reduce the price of the Christmas party tickets to 
$20 each this year with the proceeds of the grant the club received 
from the AKCA.  Tickets will be available at the September meet-
ing. 
 
A BIG THANK YOU to the members that helped out this year at 
the Erie County Fair: Bill & Sophia, Bev & Nate, Audre & Gerry, 
Pete & Donna, Ron & Sandy, Renee, Maryann & Nancy, Ann & 
Rob, Dawn, Jan and Chris & Dennis.  Special THANK YOU VERY 
MUCH to Chris & Dennis for going the extra mile, extra weeding, 
extra hours, the pond looked AMAZING this year! 
 
To see pictures click here http://nfkpc.org/erie-county-fair-pond/ 
 
Please consider volunteering for 1 hour at the Reinstien Woods 
Event September 16, 10am to 4pm. This year's festival features a 
Great Outdoors theme! For more information http://
www.dec.ny.gov/education/68006.html 
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If you would like to bring refreshments to a meeting, you will be reimbursed for 

expenses for up to $25.00 (receipts must be turned into Nancy) 

General info: 8-9 bottles of pop, some diet 

Any refreshments or snacks of your choice: Cheese & Crackers, veggies, fruit, 

chips, dip, pepperoni, salad, jello, cookies, cake, brownies, etc. 

We do not have use of any kitchen supplies, so you may need to bring serving 

utensils, trays, bowls, baskets, knives, or whatever is needed to serve your type 

of refreshments 

The club will provide: Coffee, hot cups, creamer, sugar, small plates, paper 

cups, plastic silverware, napkins 

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer please contact Bev Jarmuz 

833-3889. 

Refreshments for 2017 
Feb.:   

Mar.:   

Apr.:   

May:   

June:  

July:  Ann Marshall & Rob Smith 

Aug.:  Donna Reukauf 

Sep.:  Nancy Wojnowski 

Oct.:  Bill Daniel 

Nov.:  Jan Evert 

Dec.: Christmas Party 
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Sunshine 

 

Next Board meeting is 9/28 

at Chris & Dennis Wilkolaski 

6147 Webster Rd. Orchard Park 

983-1088 



NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

1312 Tanglewood Dr. 

North Tonawanda, NY 14120 

TO: 

September 16 — Reinstein Fall Festival 

NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

UP-COMING EVENTS IN WESTERN NEW YORK 

THE NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB MEETS THE SECOND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH @ 7pm 

THE ZION UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, 15 KOENIG CIRCLE, TONANANDA, NY 14150 

ALSO VISIT US ONLINE AT www.nfkpc.org 

First Class Mail 


